
Richmond Phase 2 Building Committee 

Tuesday, August 17, 2021 at 6:00 pm (via Zoom) 
 

Attendees: Pat Callahan, Kathryn Wilson, Peter Cohen, Mark Gross, Gloria Morse, Stephanie Beling, Chris May, 

Dick Stover, Roger Manzolini, Kristin Smith, Nate Steele, Melissa Roller 

Guests: Nanci McConnell, Neal Pilson, Katherine Keenum, Bob Gniadek, Curtis Edgin, Dan Pallotta 

 

Approval of minutes of July 20, 2021 – approved 

 

Design Update:  

• Town offices space was slightly altered with input from Danielle.  The changes include moving the 

Police Chief’s office to the corner with a vestibule with outside door access so that it can be used even 

when town hall is closed.  Danielle is tweaking the plan with Curtis.  Question: is the IT server room 

enough space for the entire building?  Yes, because the library internet is through CWMars, an offsite 

server. 

• Kitchen area has been expanded by eliminating the coat closet and  gaining room from the library 

space over the stairs.   

• Library will make up space given to kitchen area by shifting the “Library of Things” to space over the 

stairway. Outside east wall and some other outside walls have been tweaked for roof overhang.  

Changes were made to increase size of quiet study room by shifting exit door.  Other minor changes 

were made to the plan per input from the library trustees and Kristin. 

Site plan update: 

• Conservation Commission conversation at their Aug 10th meeting: Curtis and Chris Chamberlain, civil 

engineer, made a presentation to the ConCom and will bring an application to next month’s ConCom 

meeting. This was a preliminary presentation to the committee so that they could ask what additional 

information they would need to bring to next month’s meeting.  

• Curtis and Chris will try to make slight changes to the building site plan to avoid wetlands, establish 

septic field site (after Foresight to do required PERC tests) 

• Dan will attend School Committee meeting to ask for approval for shared water and fire suppression 

tank to be shared with the school.   

• Roger asked about the survey – is it complete and sufficient? – Curtis said yes.  They are meeting with 

engineers to make sure that plan is efficient, simple and straightforward in order to stay in budget. 

• Pat will email the newest floor plan to all on this Zoom call. 

Budget update: 

• Nothing to report on financing yet.  Bob says we can’t really begin anything until we have a schedule.  

Dan says project should go out to bid in November, bids made in December, and applying firms vetted 

in January. 

• Roger says we are a “green community” and there is not money for this new building – only for 

remodels, not new buildings.  But he suggests that maybe we can get money for electric charging 

stations. 

• Is there Federal or State infrastructure money for our new septic field?  We don’t know yet, but 

Danielle is watching for information. 



• Richmond will have a special town meeting for a couple of budget approval votes on Sept 13th at 5:00 

pm in the parking lot at RCS.  (Note, date changed after this meeting to September 14) Vote will be to 

approve clarified wording on the warrant article for this project funding.  “Subject to approval” needs 

to be removed since it has been approved by the ballot vote in May.  This vote needs a 2/3 approval!  

(Also at this meeting will be a request to increase the highway budget because of additional funds 

needed due to summer flooding.) 

Approvals needed: 

• Conservation Commission -- To get the application on next month’s ConCom agenda, all info must be in 

by 8/31. They will be making an RDA (request for determination of application).  (A Notice of Intent 

requires more information but may be requested by the ConCom.) 

• Who is the decision maker to approve shared fire water suppression tank?  Dan says it is a sufficient 

size because the school building, for which this existing tank was approved, is larger than the new 

building.  MA law allows for the school committee to approve this share.  An engineering study is 

needed to see if the pressure will be sufficient to get uphill to the new building.  Dan will be contact 

school superintendent to get this approval started. Pat will contact some school committee members 

too.  Sharing the tank and the well will save a lot of money for this building project. 

• Who approves the curb cut?  The state has to approve curb cut location and Dan says it is a lengthy 

process, but it can’t start until the site plan is done and ConCom signs off. 

Adjourn: 7:00 pm 

Next meeting: Tuesday, Sept 21st at 6:00 pm (probably on Zoom) (changed after this meeting 

to September 23) 

 
  

Minutes submitted by K. Wilson 


